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1. COPY OF THE LETTER SENT TO THE NEIGHBORS:
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2. LIST OF NOTIFIED NEIGHBORS

• List of Owner’s within 500’ of the subject property was obtained form the City of Winston Salem/ 
Forsyth County GIS Data

• Letters to all the neighbors were mailed on May 5th, 2025
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2. LIST OF NOTIFIED NEIGHBORS: (Continued)
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3. NEIGHBORHOOD MEETING ATTENDEE LIST
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3. NEIGHBORHOOD MEETING ATTENDEE LIST
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3. NEIGHBORHOOD MEETING SUMMARY:

• On Monday, May 19, 2025, MLA Design Group, along with the property owners/applicant from 
Triple A Mart Mr. A.G. Qureshi and Mr. A.K. Alkolany sponsored a presentation to the local 
neighborhood to present plans for their proposed development “The Shoppes at Waughtown 
Circle” on 4.5 acres at the intersection of Thomasville and East Clemmonsville Roads.

• Two weeks prior to the meeting a notification of this meeting was sent via 1st class mail to all 
135 property owners within 500’ of the subject property inviting them to this informational, 
community outreach meeting.  An email was also sent to Council Member James Taylor and his 
community Assistance Liaison Yolanda Taylor inviting them to this meeting.  Yolanda Taylor 
attended the meeting for CM Taylor as he already was scheduled to attend the City Council 
hearing that evening.

• Approximately 25-30 people attended the neighborhood outreach meeting which lasted from 
5pm-6:30pm.  Of those in attendance, 25 people signed in (see attached sign in sheet).

• Mr. Scott Miller, Landscape Architect and President of MLA Design Group introduced himself and 
let everyone know that this meeting was to present a project that would be going through the 
rezoning process, and that this community outreach was one step in the process.  Mr. Miller 
thanked everyone for taking the time to be here and gave an overview of the site and the 
proposed project including the reason/rationale for the rezoning request.  Mr. Miller explained 
that NCDOT, as part of their proposed round about project at the intersection of Thomasville 
and East Clemmonsville Roads, was taking right of way from the subject property which resulted 
in the demolition of his client’s existing, family-owned convenience store operation.  The 4.5 acres 
property that Mr. Qureshi and Mr. Alkolany owns is currently zoned RS-9 and does not allow 
anything but residential on the property.  The owners would like to re-establish their family 
owned, convenience store establishment back on the property and develop the remainder of the 
property together into a well conceive, neighborhood scale mixed use project. This mixed-use 
project would consist of appx. 27,000sf of small retail, restaurant, café’, service, office and 
potentially residential uses aimed at servicing the needs of the local community.  Mr. Miller 
explained that the proposed PB-S (Pedestrian Business-Special Use) would require that the 
applicant follow the site-specific site plan and proposed uses that accompany the rezoning 
application.  

• Mr. Miller presented the site plan including such items as buffers, circulation and stormwater 
controls and then opened the floor for questions and answer sessions.  He also indicated that 
everyone could review the plans in detail after the meeting and/or are welcome to come to the 
Planning Board meeting on June 12, 2025, and the City Council meeting likely to be held in 
August.
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3. NEIGHBORHOOD MEETING SUMMARY: (continued)

• This meeting was an open forum type meeting allowing questions after the initial 
presentation.  Questions from those in attendance varied but most concerns sere focused on the 
increase in taxes they were experiencing and the potential for that to increase based on this 
development and on traffic issues.  Many of those in attendance were aware of NCDOT’s plan 
for the round about however many were not aware or were uncertain of how it would 
function.  Mr. Miller stated that the NCDOT would likely make things much better in this areas 
and that the NCDOT would not spend the significant resources on the project unless they felt 
confident that this would help prevent significant accidents and help improve traffic flow once 
travelers got used to it.  He also mentioned that even though the TIA (Transportation Impact 
Analysis) indicated that this project did not forecast a significant impact to traffic, that the 
applicant would still be required to follow the recommendations of the TIA and any 
NCDOT/WSDOT requirements.

• There were some question to the landowner/applicant in reference to his use of minority 
contractors and use of local/minorities for the construction and management of the project.  The 
applicant, who is a minority, indicated he has used minority labor in the business he had 
previously had on site and would likely continue to do so; however, no contracting group had 
been secured to date.

• The meeting concluded at 6:30pm and lasted approximately 1-1/2 hour.  There were comments 
of concern as expressed above and comments in support of the project indicating that it was a 
good investment back into the community.  There were 3 phone calls made to MLA prior to the 
meeting.  One just indicating they would be attending the meeting, one from a landlord in the 
area wanting to make sure we were aware that a rezoning would be required and to consider a 
residential component and one call from a landlord in the area that supported the proposed 
mixed use and saw it a s a positive investment in a community in need of such and offering up his 
support of the project.

• There were no materials distributed at this meeting, but attendees were encouraged to attend 
the public hearings and/or contact MLA with any further questions.  To date(5/29/2025), MLA 
has not received any additional calls.
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4. PLANS SHARED AT THE MEETING
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